Stow Band Parents Meeting, June 3, 2013 7:30 pm – 8:40 pm

- Secretary (http://stowband.org/Minutes.html) and Treasurer (
 http://www.stowband.org/Boosters/Month.pdf) Reports are online
- Spirit Wear: new design suggested for each year for shirt design- theme of show this year is "Bulldogs on Broadway".
- Radios: Mr. Monroe will order this week for Band Camp.
- DVD/CD sales: All orders are in and ready for pick up from American Celebration and Spring concerts.
- Ice Cream Sales: Ice cream sales went well.
- Summer Grants: Maria Petrecca received a grant for attending the University of Akron Summer Band Camp this summer.
- Connection Cards: just received checks from sale of cards
- Relay for Life Team- "The Gray Matters" raised \$4,800+
- Installation of New Band Officers: Congratulations- President- Janice Brown; Vice President- Doug Studt; Secretary- Carl Miragliotta; Asst. Treasurer- Julie Rebuck; Sr. Class Rep.- Laura Pribula; Jr. Class Rep.- Margaret Thiese; Soph. Class Rep.- Sue Halasz; Freshman Class Rep.- still open; Kimpton Rep.- Joe Petrecca. If interested in filling the position of Freshman class rep.- please contact Janice Brown if you are interested.
- Allstate Foundation Grant: Work on cleaning and painting the Band Concession stand will be on June 10th from 12 pm- 4:00 pm. We have the required 10 people to work on this project to receive the grant monies.
- Blossom and Fun Services: We have the beer stand for Blossom concerts and Fun services will be coming up, contact Kim Marmash if interested in working these fundraisers going towards student accounts.
- Band Banquet: was well received . The picture booth was a great idea.
- Marcos Pizza: raised \$133.00. Will continue as a fundraiser once a quarter next year.
- Band Camp: a full chaperone roster is in place. FBI/OHIO/PA/PA department of welfare checks are being completed on all chaperones. Edinboro will credit us back fees charged on background checks. Student paperwork and payments were due June 1st- 50% have been turned in. Donations of bottled water and cans of pop from Relay for Life will be given to band camp students.
- Band Show: Stow Band Show scheduled for September 14 at 7 pm. A total of 7 bands have committed thus far- Barberton, Cuyahoga Falls, Green, Lakewood, Kent, Stow, and Manchester. Bands will be paid \$300 to attend/play by Stow Band Boosters.

Director's Reports:

Mrs. Sandman

- Gold and Maroon Bands played together for Memorial Day at Stow cemetery and received a note of thanks from the organizer.
- Freshman Band played for Senior Recognition Night. Thanks to Janice Brown for organizing the pizza party.
- Lakeview Concert- Thank you to the Donahue's for volunteering to organize the ice cream party after the concert- went very well.
- Donut party was held for Lakeview students for scale incentive- 55 children attended.
- Summer Band: June 17-28. Lakeview students from 11 am- 12 pm. 45 students have signed up so far. High School students needed to volunteer to help these two weeks.
- THANK YOU to all the parents who work so hard for the band all year.

Mr. Newman

- Concert went well
- 8th Grade Awards: Leadership- Corey Miller, Musicianship- Lee Paolucci, Citizenship-Brian Cameron, Director's award and 8th grade Rep.- Christian Studt.
- Large Group Contest- 8th Grade received an Excellent rating in Class A and 7th Grade received a Superior rating in Class B.
- Jazz Band- performed at Huron Middle School against 20 other groups and received a score of 198/200 and 1st place.
- Summer Band: June 17-28. Kimpton students from 9 am 10 am. Approx. 40 students have signed up so far.
- Thanks to all the parents who work so hard for band all year.

Mr. Monroe

- Great job done on Band banquet.
- Great job at the American Celebration concert and Spring concert.
- Symphonic bands did well at Memorial Day ceremony.
- Wind Ensemble did well at KSU/MAC center at commencement.
- Marching Band reading session is June 5th from 2:30 until 5:30 pm beginning with election of band officers.
- Squad Lists posted today. There will be a section and squad leader meeting from 8 am until 10 am on the first day of pre camp in August.

- Fall Football schedule is online- we have 5 away games and 5 home games this upcoming season
- Thank you to Scott Powell for organizing the band camp chaperone roster.
- Thank you to Mr. Earle for all his hard work for band parents over the years.
- Thanks again to all the parents who volunteer their time to make this a great program.